
SPAAR Meeting 
June 12, 2023 

 
Attendance:  Glenn Feveryear, Rita Feveryear, Tom Aument, Rick Hackman, Eric Dorward, Dan 
Weinhold, Larry Gerlach, Bruce Cannino 
 
Treasurer Report:  Balance on April 10, 2023 –   2936 
       Income               0 
       Expenses:  Tony Rossi (email Dodo)         12 
                           Toilet (deferred to 6/24)      181 
              Trailer tires and bearings    255 
       Balance as of June 12, 2023                  2488 
 
       Membership stands at approximately 70 units 
 
Section Advisor:  Glenn reported that voting for the NAR contest rules revisions ends on June 23. If you 
are an NAR member, please vote before that date.  The voting for NAR Trustees selection can be 
completed until NARAM.  Voting for this can be done electronically or at NARAM. 
 
National Sport Launch West was held on Memorial Day . 
FAI Launch will be held in Austin, TX on July 4, 2023. 
National Sport Launch East will be held on Labor Day in Indiana. 
 
Competition:  There will be no ECRM competition this year as they lost their flying field. 
The Carl McLawhorn Competition will be held in Grove City on October 21-22. 
 
Web:  The Website Domain Name in OK through January 17, 2024.  Web Hosting renewal may be 
coming up.  (Larry – please check date for renewal and amount).  Facebook seems to be running well 
with no issues reported. 
 
Old Business: Tom reported that the contract for use of the soccer fields at Penn Manor School District 
has been filed.  The person responsible for the contracts will let the soccer contact know that all soccer 
games need to be completed by 1:00 PM on the dates that we are using the field. 
 
New Business:  Eric Dorward told Tom about a possible field in the Red Lion School District at Pleasant 
View Elementary.  Glenn has had contact with the TARC teacher at the high school and will provide her 
email address to Tom. 
 
A draft of the 2024 SPAAR calendar will be sent out to board members for their input. 
 
Chuck Neff contacted Tom regarding a request by the head of the Royal Rangers in Mount Joy.  He is 
looking for information on rockets. 
 
Larry stated that George still has rockets that belonged to Dave Pinkerton.  He will be bringing them to 
one of the next launches. 
 
Glenn showed SPAAR decals that he ordered from Stickershock.  The logos are printed on vinyl and are 
available in sizes ranging from 2” to 18”.  It is recommended that decals be clear coated after they have 
been applied.   


